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THE BATCH 
December 2015 & January 2016 

The newsletter for Dunkerton, 
Tunley & Withyditch 

 
ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE AT https://dunkertonparish.wordpress.com 

 
New address for copy!! Please send copy to batchcopy@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Date Time Event 

Sun 2 Dec 4.00pm Christingle, Dunkerton Church 
Sun 20 Dec 5.00pm Carols by Candlelight, Dunkerton 

Church 
Thur 24 Dec 4.30pm Crib Service, Dunkerton Church 
Fri 25 Dec 9.30am Family Service, Dunkerton Church 
Sun 27 Dec - No Service at Dunkerton Church 
Thur 28 Jan 16 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting, TRC 
 
Advance Notice  
Sat 11 Jun 16 2.00 pm Dunkerton Fair 
Sat 9 Jul 16 TBC TRC Fun Day and Dog Show 

 

  

 
 

All Saints' Church, Dunkerton 
 

Carols by Candlelight 
 

               
 

followed by 
Mulled Wine & Mince Pies 

 
 

in the Parish Hall 
Sunday 20 December, 5pm 

 

 
Tunley Athletic Football Club 

Saturday 5th December 
Entertainment evening by our own  

Martin Cox  
Under his stage name  

Garry Dorsey 
plus Christmas raffle draw 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At Tunley Recreation Centre  
from 7.30pm to late 

Cost £3 with a light buffet 
Contact Yvonne Dix on  

0788 9310041 for further information 
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DUNKERTON 
PARISH HALL 

 
Also tables and chairs for hire – very useful 
if you are planning a barbeque or other 
event. 
 
Dunkerton Parish Hall – Regular Events 

(Karen Killpartrick 01761 434541) 
 

Karen Killpartrick, Lavender Cottage, has 
taken over as Bookings Secretary from Lisa 
Snell.  Please now make enquiries about 
bookings 
to karenkillpartrick@gmail.com or 01761 
434541. 

 
Tuesday 7.00 – 9.00 p.m. D.O.G.  (Dog 
Obedience Group) Ruth/Nick Barrett 01761 
432246  
 
Yoga Classes 
Monday:          7.30pm - 9.0pm  
Wednesday: 10.00am - 11.30am  
                   7.00pm - 8.30pm  
Thursday:  6.00pm - 7.30pm  
Saturday: 9.30am - 11.00am  
 
For more information please call Charlotta 
at Universal Yoga on 01761470658 or 
email info@universalyoga.co.uk 
or visit the website 
at www.universalyoga.co.uk 

 
 
Final date for copy for the next edition of  

The Batch is 
Wednesday 20thJanuary 2016 

Please submit copy to the Editor c/o 
batchcopy@gmail.com  

(note the new address!!) or to  
The Batch, Rose Cottage,  

Dunkerton, BA2 8BH 
Late copy may be held over for the next 

edition 
 
 

 
 
 

Wildlife Photography Calendars 
 

Includes images of local wildlife. 
 

Some images shortlisted for Young 
Wildlife Photographer of the Year. 

£9.99 each, or 3 for £27. 
Ideal Christmas presents! 

Contact 
joshuaharrisphotography@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 
 

DUNKERTON FAIR 2016 
CHANGE OF DATE !!! 

 
The date of next year’s Dunkerton Fair 

has been changed to  
 

SATURDAY 11th JUNE 
 

Please save the date!  
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THE BATCH MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 
Chairman/DPH Rep: Richard Hopkins 
richardhopkins1@talktalk.net 
 
Sub-Editor/DPC Rep: David Orme 
daveorme56@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer/PCC Rep: Charlotte de Grey 
cdegrey@btinternet.com 
 
TRC Rep: Dawn Oldland/Martha-Kate Scrivens-
Weaver 
dawn.oldland790@btinternet.com or 
scrivo1@talktalk.net 

 
The Batch is compiled by the Batch Management 
Committee and printed by Richard Hopkins.  The 

views expressed in this newsletter are not 
necessarily the views of The Batch Committee.  

 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH  from 
Richard Hopkins 

Theft of Land Rover 

Police are investigating the theft of a Green Land 
rover that took place between 8:30pm and 
9:35pm outside the Fox and Badger Public house 
Wellow on Tuesday 17th November 2015. If you 
have any information that might help the police 
with their investigation please call the police on 
101 and quote 5215043148. 

FOR SALE LOCALLY 
 
Large Family Tent 
Vango Colorado 800DLX 
Sleeps up to 8 people 
Large space for cooking etc 
Only used once, VGC 
Around £150 
 
Contact  
joshuaharrisphotography@gmail.com 

 

All Saints’ Church  
 

The Parish Church of Dunkerton & Tunley 
Rector: Revd Gordon Ripley 01761 
470249 gordon.ripley364@btinternet.com 
Churchwardens: Matthew Frayne 01761 
437754 matthew.frayne@gmail.com 
Charlotte de Grey 01761 436618 
cdegrey@btinternet.com 
 
Church services at Dunkerton, December 
to February 
 
As some of you may know, Gordon Ripley is 
currently undergoing treatment that prevents 
him from working until next March. 
Arrangements have been made for a variety of 
guests to lead services in his absence and 
services will continue as usual. We wish 
Gordon a full and speedy recovery. 

 
From the Rectory 

 
'To you is born this day in the city of David a 
Saviour, who is the Messiah, the Lord.' Luke 
2.11 
 
The Christmas story is a really good read. 
That’s one of the reasons so many people 
come to church at this magical season. The 
birth of a baby is always a miracle, but the 
birth of a child who will change history is very 
special indeed. The laughter of children is 
captivating, and, as someone once sang ‘Love 
changes everything’; but discovering that the 
love, which this child went on to speak about 
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and live, is at the centre of our existence, well, 
that’s mind-blowing!  
 
I think that everyone can respond with wonder 
to the Christmas story, and many become 
more loving people as a result. Trying to put 
that meaning into words, and finding the right 
philosophical terms, well that can come later. 
There’s always room in the church for those 
who want to know more.  
 
Some of these enquirers will say something 
like, ‘I accept that Jesus was a good man, and 
he taught many wonderful things - but I can’t 
accept that he was Son of God.’ Many 
Christians can sympathize with that position. 
Week by week, we declare in the creeds that 
Jesus was the Son of God, but many of us are 
not quite sure what that means.  
 
We also believe in God the Father, yet we 
know that God is above and beyond the 
material world that God created, so God has 
no body and no gender. In the bad old 
patriarchal days, men had all the power, so it 
was natural to use masculine terms when 
talking about the all - powerful Creator - but 
inclusive language comes nearer to the reality. 
 
So if you find it difficult to think of Jesus as the 
Son of God that may be because you have got 
the wrong idea of Son-ship. Christians believe 
that Jesus was completely human. But we 
also believe that the character of God can be 
fully revealed by a human personality. 
 
The events of the first Christmas are a 
beautiful story. But they also reveal a central 
fact of our existence: the reason and purpose 
of our lives here is love, for love is at the heart 
of the universe. Happy Christmas, everybody! 
 
Your friend, in Christ 
 

Gordon  
 

BENEFICE SERVICES 
4 Dec 1.30 p.m. Camerton School 

Christingle  
Camerton 

6 Dec 9.30am Holy Communion Camerton 
 4.00pm Christingle Dunkerton 
13 Dec 9.30am Holy Communion Dunkerton 
 11.15am Family Service Camerton 

16 Dec 7.00pm Carols Around the 
Tree 

Camerton 

20 Dec 3.00pm Carol Service Camerton 
 5.00pm Candlelit Carol 

Service 
Dunkerton 

24 Dec 3.00pm Crib Service Camerton 
 4.30pm Crib Service Dunkerton 
 11.30pm Midnight 

Communion 
Camerton 

25 Dec 9.30am Family 
Communion 

Dunkerton 

27 Dec 8.00am Holy Communion Camerton 
3 Jan 9.30am Holy Communion Camerton 
 6.00pm Evensong Dunkerton 
  
You are warmly invited to our Christingle 

Service 
On Sunday 6th December, 4:00pm 
At All Saints Church, Dunkerton 

 
                              

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A lovely family celebration at the start of 
Advent, and a chance to raise money for The 

Children’s Society. 
 

Please email louisewalford@hotmail.com  
                 for more information 
 
 
Carols, Mulled Wine & Mince Pies 
The annual service of lessons and carols 
will take place at 5pm on Sunday 20 
December and will be followed by 
mulled wine and mince pies in the 
Parish Hall. All welcome. 
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NEW EDITOR STILL 
REQUIRED! 

 
The Batch Management Committee are 

looking for a creative, responsible person to 
get involved in local journalism, media and 

graphic design to take on the Editorial role. It 
involves sorting the varied monthly copy that 
is submitted to our ”batchcopy” weblink, then 
putting this info together and compiling the 

monthly edition ready for our outsourced 
printing. 

 
The BMC is a not-for-profit, motivated group 
and are looking for a like-minded individual 

keen to promote everything local on a 
voluntary basis.  

 
Please contact our sub-editor, David, on 
01761 438721 to find out more if you are 

interested 
 

 

 
 

Withyditch  
Chapel  
Centre 

                                                                       
Need a venue for a function?  Why 

not try the Withyditch Centre? 
More details can be seen at 

www.dunkertonparish.org.uk. This shows 
pictures of the Centre and the location. 

For further information, contact 
anyone on the web site or listed on the 
notice board at the Chapel door.   

Tony Hearn   01761- 470507 
 
 

 
 
 

DUNKERTON PARISH 
COUNCIL  

 
COUNCILLOR CONTACT 

DETAILS  
 
Councillor Responsible 

For 
Address Email 

Address 
Tel. 
No. 

Martin 
Robinson 
 

Chairman 
Lead Cllr for 
Planning and 
Finance 

3 Sarabeth 
Drive, 
Tunley, 
BA2 0EA  
 

martinrobi
nson811@
btinternet.
com 
 

01761 
471134   

Clare 
Taylor 
Vice 
Chair 

Lead Cllr for  
Broadband. 
DPC Rep 
Dunkerton 
Parish Hall 

The 
Hermitage,  
Church Rd., 
Dunkerton  
BA2 8BJ  

clare_f_ta
ylor@hot
mail.com  
 

01761 
438751 

David 
Orme  
 

Lead Cllr for  
Website & 
Placemaking 
DPC Rep  
The Batch, 
Manders 
Orchard & 
Dunkerton 
Green.   

1 Rose 
Cottage, 
Dunkerton, 
BA2 8BH  

daveorm
e56@gm
ail.com 

01761 
438721   

Robert 
Gardiner 

Lead Cllr for 
Commem-
orative 
Events. 
DPC Rep 
Dunkerton 
Cricket Club. 

North Hill 
Farm, 
Tunley, 
BA2 0EE 

northhillf
arm5@g
mail.com  
 

01761 
470286    

Di 
Prescott 

Lead Cllr for 
Rights of Way 
and Waste & 
Recycling.  

15 Sarabeth 
Drive, 
Tunley  
BA2 0EA 

diana@s
arabeth.c
o.uk 

01761 
472763 

Nick 
Patch 

Lead Cllr for  
Highways and 
Parish 
Maintenance 
DPC Rep  
Tunley 
Recreation 
Centre. 

The Maples,  
Stoneage 
Lane, 
Tunley BA2 
0DS  

npatch16
@btinter
net.com  
 

01761 
470800
  
 

Adrian 
Ashley 

 Lower 
Tunley 
Farm, 
Stoneage 
Lane, 
Tunley, 
Bath, BA2 
0DS 

 01761 
471797 
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Clerk: Kathryn MANCHEE, 3, Lark Close, 
Midsomer Norton, BA3 4PX. Telephone: 01761 
411305    
Email: clerk.dunkerton@googlemail.com 
 
For details of the information available from the 
Council under the Model Publication Scheme and 
Freedom of Information please contact the Clerk 
 
District Councillor for Bathavon West Ward 
covering the Parishes of Dunkerton, Camerton, 
Combe Hay, Englishcombe, Newton St Loe, 
Priston:  David Veale, The Gables, 89 Cooks Hill, 
Clutton, Bristol  BS39 5RD  Tel 07836342747 
email David_Veale@bathnes.gov.uk 

 
Report on the Parish Council 

Meetings held 8 and 29 October  
 
FINANCE 
 
 The balance of funds as at 29 October is 
£12,226.85.   
  
PLANNING 
 
B&NES Council’s Planning Decisions 
 
Land Opposite Tunley Farm House, Tunley - 
Approval of reserved matters of the details of 
layout, scale, appearance and landscaping 
with regards to application for the erection of 
two live/work buildings and re-alignment of the 
highway. APPROVED.  While the parish council 
expressed its concern about the resulting 
narrowing of the highway our comments were not 
taken into account as the case officer stated that 
this type of condition should have been covered in 
the original outline application. 
 
Approval Reserved Matters Highfield House, 
Tunley Road, Tunley, Bath BA2 8BE (Highway 
Farm) Erection of four detached dwellings 
following the demolition of existing buildings – 
APPROVED.  This was supported by the parish 
council at its planning meeting on 8 October. 
 
Tyning House, Tunley, Bath Erection of a 
single storey dwelling and garage following 
demolition of existing Garage – PENDING 
DECISION 
 
AGRN Parcel 2400 Fosseway Englishcombe 
Bath Construction of agricultural track on land 
adjoining the A367 (Resubmission) – Full 
planning Application Not Required.  Dunkerton 

Parish Council’s comments on the highway safety 
issue have been noted by B&NES. 
 
Local Green Space Nominations 
 
Dunkerton Cricket Ground, Dunkerton Green, 
Manders Orchard, the Millennium Wood and 
Tunley Recreation Centre having been previously 
nominated by the parish council will go before the 
B&NES Cabinet for approval pending inclusion in 
the B&NES Draft Placemaking Plan.  Post 
Meeting update  - unfortunately due to national 
government planning guidance as these spaces 
are already in the Green Belt they cannot be 
designated local green spaces so won’t be 
included in the draft placemaking plan. 
 
Planning Application The Hermitage Dunkerton 
Erection of new double garage and porch with 
associated courtyard alterations for improved 
parking - The parish council unanimously 
supported this application as it complies with the 
relevant policies in the core strategy. 
 
HIGHWAYS, RIGHTS OF WAY AND ALLIED 
MATTERS 
 
 Tunley Fork (A3667 / B3115 Junction – The 
field hedge on the A367 below the “Dunkerton” 
sign has been cut and drivers waiting to turn right 
onto the B3115 when coming home from Bath can 
now see what traffic is coming up the hill towards 
them. 
 
Surface Water on Withyditch Lane Below 
Engine Bridge – B&NES Highways Inspector has 
said that the natural spring hasn’t been causing 
water to flow over the road during the summer so 
he will wait and see what happens in the winter,. 
 
B3115 Bloomfield Place – Drain to the West of 
number 3 is blocked – the Highways Inspector 
has said that as there have been no reports of the 
road flooding so this will have to wait until the 
scheduled annual drain clearance. 
 
B3115 Bloomfield Place -  Bend warning sign 
on the Bath direction side of the road just past 
number 1 Bloomfield -  the sign needs replacing, 
the Highways Inspector did issue a works order for 
a replacement sign but apparently the order has 
got lost so the inspector will order it again. 
 
B3115 Tunley, surface condition of 
carriageway and pavements – A review/survey 
of the condition of the carriageway surface in the 
vicinity of the Blind Lane junction and of the 



ISSUE 81 

7 

condition of the pavements throughout the village 
will be undertaken by Cllrs Prescott and Patch.  
 
B3115 Replacement Road Markings Following 
Surface Dressing – The Highways Inspector has 
been told that the replacement “Slow” road 
markings as you approach John Bull House going 
from Bath towards Tunley and both sides of North 
Hill Crossroads have been missed. He also knows 
that the yellow line markings on both sides of 
North Hill Crossroads and Bloomfield Terrace 
have also been missed. 
 
B3115 Reflectors (Cats Eyes) – Replaced at last 
after umpteen times of asking. 
 
The Hollow – The drain just above Manor Farm 
still continues to block after heavy rain, the 
Highways Inspector says he will continue to look 
into it!!!! 
 
Tunley to Overdale Footpath Scheme – Some 
good news at last - Martin, David Veale and Chris 
Taylor Chair of Camerton Parish Council recently 
met Tony Clarke, the B&NES Cabinet Member for 
Highways on site and we understand that as a 
result we can expect significant progress. Cllr 
David Veale is in the process of finalising 
negotiations and will shortly be circulating a news 
release to Tunley residents. 
 
Stoneage Lane Planters – Geoff Skyrme has 
single handedly cleared out and generally tidied 
up the planters for the winter, Geoff reports that 
the daffs are already beginning to show through. 
John Walford cut the grass when Geoff had 
finished and it all looks very tidy.  A big thank you 
to Geoff and John for all their efforts and hard 
work. 
 
Update Rights of Way Matters:  
 
The Public Rights of Way Officer from B&NES has 
had the gate at the entrance to the footpath on the 
bridge in Stoneage Lane turned round as it was so 
high that walkers were having difficulties climbing 
over it.  Steps have also appeared at the gateway 
of the footpath by Elm Tree House, previously 
known as Canal Cottage, in Stoneage Lane but 
have been put in the wrong place! They were 
meant to have been installed inside the stile 
opposite the Chapel in Withyditch, but instructions 
were misread. Hopefully this will be rectified within 
the next couple of weeks with new steps also 
being installed at Withyditch, a mistake that will 
lead to a good result for us as we will then have 
two new sets of steps.  The Public Rights of Way 
Officer is getting a project together during the 

winter months to bid for capital money to carry out 
rights of way work at Tunley Equestrian Centre.  
Cllr Patch, Erica and Cllr Prescott are going on a 
footpath foray at the beginning of November 
(weather permitting) to replace footpath signs that 
have become lost. If any of the dog walkers are 
aware of any missing signs perhaps they could let 
Cllr Prescott know so that we can rectify the 
situation. We understand from the B&NES Rights 
of Way Officer that she is following up on a 
situation regarding what appears to be an electric 
fence across the access to the kissing gate in the 
bottom South West corner of the field below the 
TRC meadow. 
 
Review of Street Lighting in Tunley: A year ago 
some of the new style LED street lights in the 
centre of Tunley were changed for ones giving a 
higher output. Only four lights were changed at the 
time for a trial 12 month period.  Parishioners at 
the meeting expressed interest in getting the 
remaining lights changed.  The parish council will 
therefore progress this. 
 
Review of Tunley Traffic Calming:  The parish 
council has received a petition signed by forty four 
residents requesting the installation of traffic 
speed tables to replace the current traffic calming 
measures. After a very constructive debate it was 
agreed that a working party would be set up of 
residents to progress this issue.  This working 
group will therefore canvass views of the 
parishioners living in Tunley and then produce a 
report for submission to BANES outlining the 
problems with the current traffic calming measures 
and possible solutions.  The parish council 
unanimously agreed to support the residents 
working group on this matter. 
 
Progress Report Changing the Parish Council 
Name: The change of name to Dunkerton and 
Tunley Parish Council will go before a meeting of 
BANES Council on the 12 November for 
authorisation.  
 
Future meetings 28 January 2016 Tunley 
Recreation Centre 7.30 pm 
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TUNLEY VILLAGE 
RECREATION 

CENTRE 
 
CONTACT US: You can contact our Secretary 
with any questions or general enquiries 
secretary@tunleyrec.org.uk. 
All booking enquiries to 
enquiries@tunleyrec.org.uk or Phone 01761 
479165. 
Anyone wishing to help in any way with the 
running of our centre’s facilities please contact the 
Secretary at the above email address. 
  

 

 
 

Tunley Recreation Centre 
Regular Events 

 

Wednesday and Friday evenings are Vacant at 
present - For details, please contact 
enquiries@tunleyrec.org.uk or 01761 479165. 
 
DOG CLASSES - Dog Club – Dunkerton Obedience 
Group meet on Mondays 7.30 – 9.30 p.m.  
Contact: Secretary Mr Nicholas Barrett, email 
barling08@yahoo.com, phone 01761 432246 
 
DOLLS’ HOUSE CLUB - 3rd Tuesday evening - Info – 
Mrs S Snook 01225 833637 
 
TODDLER GROUP - Wednesday morning - Info – 
Mrs M Manley 01761 415620 

 
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE – meeting on the second 
Tuesday of each month (except July and August) 
at 7.15pm - contact Sue Snook 01225 833637 for 
further information. 
 
WOOF-ITS – Dog Training Club – Thursday evening 
classes 7-10pm. Positive reinforcement methods 
used – Contact Lorraine on 07905863791 or 
email woof.its24@gmail.com 
 
 
NEED A VENUE? 
 

TUNLEY RECREATION CENTRE has a 
modern facility which is ideal for your Wedding 
Reception, Parties, Meetings, Classes and Business 
Meeting  requirements. 

The accommodation consists of Bar, 
Kitchen with serving area, Seating at round tables 
for up to 80 persons.  

For Talks and Meetings we can 
accommodate up to a 120 persons.  The facility has 
disabled persons access and toilet.  There is ample 
on site Car Parking and an outside children’s play 
area.  

For all booking enquiries, including hall 
availability email us enquiries@tunleyrec.org.uk or 
telephone 01761 479165.     

 
 
2016 FUN DAY & DOG SHOW 
 
The date for this event has been set for 
Saturday 9th July 2016. 
 
The first planning meeting will take place at the 
King William on Wednesday 20th January 
2016 at 7.30pm. 
Please come along to help get the Fun Day 
planning started. 
 
 
BONFIRE NIGHT- 6th November 
 
Many thanks to everyone who came along to 
make an enjoyable evening for all, the fire did 
take off eventually but did not burn out 
completely as the materials were so wet!  
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Tunley 
Athletic  
Football Club 
The Recreation  
Ground, Tunley,  
BA2 0EB 
 
Contacts 
 
Keith Bridges - Chairman 07969 674857 
Yvonne Dix - Secretary 07889 310041 
Pete Fear & Bryan Moore - Life Members & 
Tunley Residents  
 
First Team - Somerset County Football League - 
Division Two (East) 
 
Manager – Duncan Fear 07921 176839 
 
League Fixtures – KO 2pm in Dec & Jan 
 
05 Dec Home  Somerton 
12 Dec Home  Long Ashton 
19 Dec Away  Farrington Gurney 
02 Jan Home  AFC Brislington 
09 Jan Home  Hengrove Athletic Res 
16 Jan Away  Stockwood Green Res 
23 Jan Home  Fry Club Res 
 
Cup Fixtures KO2.30pm 
 
28 Nov   Away  Highbridge Town  
 
Reserve Team - Mid-Somerset Football League - 
Second Division 
 
Manager – Martin Cox 07704 137857 
 
League Fixtures – KO 2pm 
 
05 Dec Away  Mells & Vobster Res 
12 Dec Away  Coleford Athletic Res 
 
Results 
 
First Team  
League Games 
 
17 Oct  Home Imperial Lost 5-3 
24 Oct  Away Cutters Friday Res Draw 3-3 
31 Oct Home Radstock Town Res Lost 4-2 
 
Reserve Team  
League Games 
 

31 Oct Away Frome Town Sports Res Draw 1-1 
 
Cup Games 
17 Oct Away KVFC  Won   2-1 
24 Oct Home Westfield A Won 8-0 
 
 
A number of games were cancelled in 
November due to the weather. 
 
Join us on Saturday December 5th from 7.30 
for an entertainment evening and our 
Christmas raffle at the Tunley Recreation 
Centre you would be most welcome. 
 
Please come and support your local 
village club. If you are interested in 
joining the club in any capacity please 
contact anyone of the above for more 
information. 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Christmas at 

All Saints’, Dunkerton 2015 
 

Sunday 20th December at 5.00pm 
 

Candlelit Carol Service 
 

Christmas Eve at 4.30 pm 
 

Crib Service 
 

Christmas Day at 9.30 am 
 

Family Communion 
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                       Tradesmen’s Directory 
                       Tradesmen’s Directory 

PRW Group Ltd – Electrical, 
Fire & Security Systems 
Installation & Maintenance 
Contractors – Tel: 01761 419909 or 
visit www.prwgroup.co.uk 

B Gilbert – Roofing and 
Construction - Tiling, slating, 
leadwork, UPVC fascia, carpentry, 
guttering work, extensions and 
refurbishment undertaken. Tel: 01225 
336806 Mob: 07725950177 

Darren Wilkins Electrical 
Contractors Ltd, Electrical 
Contractor 017614 15310 
info@dwilkinselectrical.co.uk 

Bryan G Bishop : Funeral 
Directors and Monumental 
Masons 01761 412046 
www.bryangbishop.co.uk 

Fosseway Tree Services. All 
aspects of Tree Surgery and Hedge 
Maintenance. We also undertake stump 
grinding. Free advice and written 
quotations. Local to you, fully insured 
and reliable. 01761 419712 or 07971 
198614 
fossewaytreeservices@live.co.uk 

Martin Beck: Tunley Grounds & 
Gardens - All Year Round 
Garden Care - Lawn cutting, turfing, 
spraying, fencing, hedge & tree work. 
07731 903678 or 01761 479299 

CP Plumbing & Heating – 
Local 24hr Emergency Callout Service. 
Gas, Oil & LPG (Gas Safe and OFTEC 
Registered.) Services incl maintenance 
or new installations for plumbing, 
heating & bathrooms. Free estimates. 
Call Chris on 01761 436797 or 07921 
129168 

Nicholas J Maggs: Funeral 
Directors, Private Rest Rooms 
and Chapel of Rest - Highfields 
House, Bath Road, Oakhill, Near Bath, 
Somerset BA3 5AF 01749 840499 or 
01761 418921 or  01749 346567 

Lye Services – General. 
Building, groundworks, driveways, 
fencing, paths, patios and landscaping. 
Mini digger/driver. Free estimates. Call 
Ron on 01761 471027 or 07515 
476995 or Ashley on 07598 439487 

Gas Boiler Services 
(Nat Gas+LPG) Gas Safe 
Registered. Landlord Certificates. 
Electrical work. General Plumbing + 
Heating. 24 hr callout. Free estimates. 
Andy A. G. Services 01761 471246/ 
07968 505646 info@agservices-
bristol.co.uk 

IAIN COTTON: Fine hand 
carved lettering and stone 
carving. Headstones, house signs and 
gifts. See my work at 
www.iaincotton.co.uk Tel. 01761 
472768 or 07791 606562. 
iaincotton@dsl.pipex.com 
 

Bath Plasterwork. Ornamental 
plasterwork specialist, traditional 
lime & general plastering. 
Repairs/existing plasterwork 
reproduced. Free quotes. For more 
information & full range of cornice, 
roses and plaster mouldings visit 
www.bathplasterwork.co.uk or call 
01761 479366 or 07775 997142 

Secure Door Services, 
Radstock Road, Midsomer 
Norton, BA3 2AD  01761 
419999 | 01225 729009 | 0117 3035030 
Respectful  - Responsive   - Fair  - 
Trustworthy 

Balance Gym     A personal gym 
based on your lifestyle and fitness in 
Timsbury.” Big or small, fit or unfit, 
come and get fitter, stronger and feel 
better in a quiet and private space.” 
Contact Sue Jackson 
www.suebalancefitness.co.uk  email 
sue@suebalancefitness.co.uk phone 
07776 147920 

 

Find Your 
New 

Customers 
Here? 

 
D Hurle Plastering Service  
Competitive rates. Reliable and 
friendly. No job too small. Free quotes. 
07849 717702 

Seasoned firewood for sale Loads 
or bags available. Phone Rich 01761 
434678 or 07971 670037. 

Digg-ery.  Digger for all your digg-
ery needs, with or without operator. To 
hire dig-ery contact Emma Mannings 
07745016277 
e.mannings72@gmail.com or see 
www.Digg-ery.co.uk 

 Slimming World. Tuesdays 7.30pm at 
Peasdown Cricket Club. 
 For more info please contact Becky. 
Tel: 01761 751075 Mob: 07894 
907827 
 

Westcroft Homecare. Friendly, 
compassionate and professional. Care 
in your own home when you need it, to 
maintain your independence. Call 
01225 446903 for a free no obligation 
assessment. CQC Registered. 
www.westcroftcare.co.uk  
info@westcroftcare.co.uk 

Tradesman’s Directory:  Local? Want to advertise here?  One-off fee of £20 for 10 issues (1 year).  Send your cheque 
payable to ‘The Batch’ together with details of your entry to: The Batch, c/o Rose Cottage, Dunkerton, Bath BA2 8BH. 
 
The Batch Committee can accept no liability for the quality of services advertised above. 

 


